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Message from State Deputy,  

Don McBride 

I had an opportunity at work this month—the paying job that supports my family, not the volunteer job that       

supports my soul—to reflect on what makes a great job great.  In a senior leadership meeting, one of our human 

resources staff handed out a list of 12 characteristics that were described as being the attributes of a job someone 

would want to keep. 

Ironically, many of us would find that our paid jobs might have missed the mark on some of these attributes. But I 

was encouraged and inspired to discover that every single one of the 12 characteristics presented here was       

something that I could honestly say applies to my ―job‖ as the State Deputy.  No wonder I‘m loving this!  So, here 

is your challenge:  make sure every member of your council can likewise look at this list of 12  characteristics of a 

job they‘ll love, and find that they apply to their volunteer work in the Knights.   

 

Here are 12 characteristics that you’ll be able to answer “yes” to in a job you’ll love: 

1.  I know what is expected of me at work. 

2.  I have everything I need to do my work right. 

3.  I have the opportunity to do what I do best every day at work. 

4.  In the last seven days, I received recognition or praise for good work. 

5.  My supervisor, or someone at work, seems to care about me as a person. 

6.  There is someone at work who encourages my development. 

7.  At work, my opinions seem to count. 

8.  The mission of my company makes me feel like my work is important. 

9.  My co-workers are committed to doing quality work. 

10.  I have a best friend at work. 

11.  In the last six months, I have talked with someone about my progress. 

12. I have had opportunities to learn and grow at work. 

Like I said- I LOVE MY JOB! 

On a more somber note, we were saddened this month to say farewell to Past State Deputy Hector Maffei of Richland Council 3307, 

Former First Lady Charlotte Sohnly of Camano-Stanwood 8476 and Former First Lady Genevieve Klein of Lakewood 4322.  Please 

keep Gloria Maffei, the Sohnly family and PSD John Klein in your thoughts and prayers as you pray for the repose of the souls of   

Hector and Genevieve. 

I told you at the beginning of the year that I wasn‘t going to focus on numbers as being the main driver on membership, and I‘m     

sticking to that.  But I do need to urge each of you to do some soul-searching about whether you‘re doing everything you can do to offer 

membership in the Knights to every eligible Catholic man.  We‘re only about halfway to where I wanted to be in membership at this 

point in the year, and there are many councils and even some entire districts that have not yet brought in a member this year. I need 

your personal commitment to recruit ―that guy‖- the one you see at Mass every week and think ―I wonder if that guy is a Knight yet?‖  

Just like me, you‘ve probably put it off and felt a little self-conscious about asking him- but you know that man and his family deserves 

the opportunity.  Make it happen now, not later.  Tempus Fugit! 

Continued on page 2 

Bear the Light of Christ 
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My Dear Brother‘s in Christ…‖Tempest Fugit‖…we are now a full quarter into the 2011 – 2012 Fraternal Year! I 

must remind you that several council‘s have yet to use my ―Road Map‖ for the first six months of the Year. Time is 

of the essence as the quarter beginning with October brings our first ―Tootsie Roll‖ drive too. On you onboard to run 

with the pack this Fraternal Year or will you languish behind giving up the chase. 

 

Let‘s do a little review of the ―Next Six Month‘s Letter‖ and see where we are today! Have you… 

 

 

 

1. Submitted the Election of Officers Report (#185) due July 1? 

2. Submitted the Service Program Personnel Report (#365) due August 1? 

3. Submitted the Council Semi-Annual Audit (#1295-1) due August 15? 

4. Conducted ―First Degrees‖ each of the past three months? 

5. Prepared to participate in the inaugural ―Tootsie Roll Campaign‖? 

6. Paid your council‘s ―Group Liability Insurance‖ for this Fraternal Year? 

 

If you answered ―NO‖ to any of these questions, you have some remedial work to do. The cutoff date for responses to the State Secretary 

for the Liability Insurance offer was July 1, 2011. If your council has not responded declining coverage or accepting is still required. 

Where can your council purchase liability insurance for each member at the cost of only ONE DOLLAR per member…and this coverage 

includes liquor and automobile liability too? Contact me NOW!  Send your check or email me your declination of coverage.  

 

As your Coach (State Secretary) this fraternal year, I am here to assist you whether Grand Knight, Financial Secretary or Council        

Officer. When you were elected to you positions, your council members put their trust in you to lead them. Their success is in your 

hands. If you do not plan to win, then failure looms large. The old 80/20 axiom is true…fully 80% of youf members are there to follow 

your lead.  

 

Let‘s not let them down. We‘ll keep the light on and look for your cards and letters…and let‘s not let the Venerable Fr. Michael J. 

McGivney down either. Remember that Babe Ruth and Vince Lombardi were Knights too…their teams were winners. As your coach, 

I‘ll look for you at the end of the season in the State Deputies ―winner‘s circle‖ too.  

 

Vivat Jesus,  

 

George Czerwonka, State Secretary 

Message from State Secretary 

STATE DEPUTY MESSAGE (Continued) 

Speaking of membership, I want to report that I had excellent feedback from the hierarchy of all three diocese when I asked them for 

permission to use the ―Father Wants You to Be a Knight of Columbus‖ program.  The archbishop and both bishops wholeheartedly 
supported my request and are great advocates of the Knights.  Be sure to take advantage of this support immediately by approaching 

your chaplain and pastor and use their visible support in a church membership drive.  If they are personally shy about using their image 

on a poster, consider using Fr. McGivney‘s picture as the poster image- it might be equally effective.  What role model could be more 

effective at recruiting a true Catholic gentleman than a priest?! 

Finally, I want to encourage each council to make a special effort to bring spirituality into their parish through the Marian Hour of 

Prayer program.  The images of Our Lady of Guadalupe are making their way around the state with an image for each diocese, so there 

is plenty of opportunity for a prayer service in each parish.  Remember that these are not merely pictures, but beautiful framed images 

that have received an apostolic blessing, have been touched to the Tilma of St. Juan Diego, and incorporate a bit of soil from the site of 

Our Lady‘s appearance.  Our Lady of Guadalupe is not merely the patroness of the Americas, she is Our Lady to whom our Supreme 

Knight has dedicated our Order.  Honor her well! 

Viva Cristo Rey, Viva La Virgin de Guadalupe! 

Don McBride  State Deputy 

Bear The Light of Christ 
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General Program Director Message 

...from the cluttered 
desk of your State   

Advocate!   

My Brother Knights, 

  

Here is a question that I am often asked in regards to tax-

deductible donations. I include this excerpt from the Supreme  

Advocate's office for your review. 

  

Are donations to U.S. Knights of Columbus subordinate units 

deductible on the donor’s income tax return? 
No. Donations to Knights of Columbus councils and assemblies 

for fraternal or social purposes are never deductible and most   

donations for charitable purposes are not deductible. In certain 

limited circumstances, donations for charitable purposes may  

qualify for a deduction under IRC Sec. 170(c) (4), the so-called 

pass-through charitable donation exception, provided that the   

recipient of the donation is recognized as a charitable entity under 

Section 501(c) (3). Knights of Columbus officers should           

understand that compliance with Section 170(c) (4) requires the 

council or assembly to file accurate accounting records with their 

tax returns in order to permit donors to claim a lawful deduction on 

their tax returns. See IRS instructions for Form 990, Form 990-EZ 

and Schedule A (Form 990, 990-EZ, 990-PF). Donations under 

IRC Section 170(c) (4) must be reported by filing Form 990 

Schedule B. Donations of $250 or more must be acknowledged as 

required by IRS publication 1771. Only charitable contributions by 

individual taxpayers may be claimed as deductions under Section 

170(c) (4); non-person taxpayers, such as corporations and       

partnerships, are not legally permitted to claim a deduction for 

charitable donations under this provision.     

  

Automatic Revocation of Tax-Exempt Status 
  

Those twenty councils that are trying to solve an Automatic   

Revocation of Tax-Exempt Status issue have all been notified and 

have all been in contact with me to let me know what the status of 

this issue is for their Council. For most, it has been a simple matter 

of filing the 990 form with an obsolete EIN number that the IRS 

did not recognize as obsolete. These will be corrected with relative 

ease. 

  

Others have to reapply for Tax Exempt Status and that is quite a bit 

more complex. Please keep these men in your prayers. Their roads 

will not be easy for the next few months, but completing this task 

will provide a tremendous service to the Councils they serve. If 

your council has this issue be sure to HUG YOUR FS! He will 

need your prayers and support. 

  

Fraternally, 

    

Bob Baemmert-State Advocate 

Message from State Treasurer Message from State Advocate 

Worthy State Warden and General Program       

Director Pat is currently  recovering from some  

surgery and will be back next month with 

pearls of  wisdom.  In the mean time, be sure to 

get those   reports in on time and your prayers 

for his recovery would be  welcome.   

 

 

 

Bulletin Editor for: 

 

Pat Kelley, State Warden 

General Programs Director 

In the last pages of this month‘s bulletin, 

we have listed the councils who have not 

provided their  Form 365 ―Service  Program 

Personnel‖ reports and Form 185 ―.Officers 

Chosen‖ reports  Please get them in ASAP.   

The lack of submission of these reports may 

have impact on council awards.  If you need 

assistance, please contact me at  the address 

below.  The Exemplification Fund account report is also at the end 

of the bulletin.  Please submit arrearages right away.  These funds 

support the 2nd/3rd degree ceremonials that strengthen our State 

Council. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Eddie Parazoo  State Treasurer, All Forms Chairman 

AllForms@kofc-wa.org. 
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COMMUNITY CHAIRMAN  
My Brother Knights,  

Holding a Blue Mass in my parish on  Sunday, Sept. 11th was   

definitely  a highlight for my council (Holy Spirit  Council 10653 

in Kennewick) this past month.  We were graced by the presence of 

2 policemen, one police women, 2 firemen, 1  paramedic, and 1 

FEMA volunteer who actually went to World Trade Center after 

that fateful day. 

 

I was able to find a set of slides on YouTube that provided a fitting tribute to all those 

first responders who gave of themselves on Sept. 11th.  You might consider using these 

slides if you weren‘t able to have your Blue Mass and tribute to 9/11 this past month.  

The link is at: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xxHytCwb7bc.   

 

It is always kind of interesting how the liturgy and the readings work out for these types 

of events. The author of the YouTube video, Diane Reigal, who put the slides and an 

original song (Remember Us) in her video after visiting the world trade, challenges us to 

not only remember those who gave their lives but also to try to find a way to forgive.  It 

was very ironic that the theme of the readings for the weekend of Sept 11th, 10 years after 

this tragedy, was all about mercy and forgiveness.   You might review these readings to 

see what I mean. 

 

First reading (Sirach 25:30 – 28:7) 

Responsorial Hymn (Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 9-10, 11-12) 

Second reading (Romans 14:7-9) 

Gospel (Matthew 18:21-35) 

 

It is just another reminder for us that God is our constant companion who challenges us, 

even in times of great difficulty, to live our lives in humility, grace, and dignity. 

I hope that you were able to use your Blue Mass as an opportunity time for fellowship 

with your Brother ―Blue Knights” and to take time to explain the spiritual and  material 

benefits to non-members that come with membership in our Order.  Remember to share 

that scholarships are provided to children of members slain in the line of duty. 

If you not able to this past month, consider hosting a Blue Mass in your Community in 

the coming year to commemorate our national tragedy from 10 years ago.   Consider not 

only doing it this year but make it an annual tradition for your councils and districts to 

look forward to and celebrate for years to come. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

 

Marcel P. Bergeron, PGK, FDD, PFN  

State Community Chairman  
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District Deputy Director Message 

 

Keys for Success 
 

How to Go From a GOOD District Deputy to a GREAT District Deputy 

 

The following is from a talk by PSD Pat Maloney, Supreme Membership and Program Coordinator: 

 

As a DD – you need to decide… 

 What type of DD do I want to be? 

…some DD‘s are GOOD… 

…some DD‘s are AVERAGE… 

…and some DD‘s just keep the dust off the gear. 

 

HAVE A POSITIVE & EXPECTANT ATTITUDE 

Project Positive Attitude about Districts and Councils; 

Project Positive Attitude about Membership in the Knights of Columbus; 

DD is the face and attitude of Knights outside the council. 

Project Expectant Attitude about each council; 

Plan for & Expect Success within District; 

Expect the same success from Leadership within the District. 

 

HAVE CLEAR & DISTINCT GOALS 

A Great DD should know what he wants to accomplish this fraternal year; 

Great DD‘s will challenge themselves in establishing goals. 

DD‖s should challenge their GK‘s in setting goals; 

DD‖s should show GK‘s how to achieve the goals; 

Be consistent in reviewing status; 

Make course corrections as needed but always keep the ship pointing the right direction. 

 

LEADERSHIP TRAINING, COACHING & MENTORING 

Great DD‘s are always developing leadership within their Districts; 

Leadership training starts with developing one‘s own skill set; 

Study the basics of the job & how to be a good leader. 

Frequent communication with GK‘s & Councils; 

Emphasizing positives & strengths; 

Always be a good listener. 

 

 

DISTRICT MEETINGS – COUNCIL VISITATIONS 

Great DD‘s will meet with their Councils at least once every other month. 

Invite GK, DGK, FS, Membership & GP Directors to District meetings; 

Meetings can help keep everyone current with District & State council activities 

Frequent & productive Council visits can be positive when coaching & mentoring council leadership. 

 

 

Next month we will cover more points on how you can move from a good to a great DD. My hope is you will put this information into 

practice and become a top District. My prayers are for your success. 

       

St. Joseph, Pray for us our success. 

  

 

John M. Wallace DDD 



Page 6 Knights of Columbus Washington State Council Bulletin October 2011 

 

STATE CHAPLAIN 

MOST REVEREND 

Carlos  A Sevilla 

STATE VICE-CHAPLAIN 

THE REVEREND  

Jaime H Chacon 

One of the most commonly known stories of the Gospel is that of the martyrdom of John the Baptist (Mark 6: 14-29). The drama     

develops at a party Herod gave on his birthday. In the middle of the party, evil began to fester in the heart of the adulterous woman who 

accompanied the king: his sister-in-law, who was also Herod‘s mistress. This was a woman willing to do anything to maintain her    

position and influence; a woman who had only been confronted by the truth of a just man. At this party, the right moment came for her 

to silence the prophet‘s voice, which banged against her conscience. She then decided to distill her venom not just on the king‘s heart, 

but on her daughter‘s as well, making them accomplices to an unjust murder. 

Because of pride, shame, or whatever it was, Herod made a pact with death and sin. Knowing he was wrong, that John the Baptist‘s 

sentence was unjust, and that his relationship with his brother‘s wife was an atrocity, he knelt before a false oath that enslaved him and 

chained him to lies. 

The same tragedy that enslaved Herod has many people in chains nowadays. I am talking about those promises, oaths, or secrets that are 

kept in order to be accepted, respected, or renowned. No one who has ever made a promise that destroys human dignity is obliged to 

keep it, because above the given word (typically under pressure) exist inviolable values like life, dignity, liberty, among others.     

Someone‘s word is only worth something when it is directed towards achieving something good. Especially young people can be easily 

influenced by bad companies or friends who make them promise things to manipulate them or achieve some selfish goal. Remember 

that those evil promises must not be kept, and that it‘s always better to get away from dark and untrustworthy situations.  

Getting back to Herod, he simply found himself trapped by the claws of sin. Although he had the chance to free himself from them, he 

didn‘t have the strength, will, or attitude to get out. The powerful king was overcome by his sin. He listened to, admired, and was even 

captivated by John the Baptist‘s message, but the king didn‘t change. On the contrary! He took his spiritual weakness all the way into 

shame, turning himself into the murderer of an innocent man. Herod listened to John, but did not take his advice. He cared for John, but 

his selfish wish to maintain a false word out of fear was stronger. 

Little after Herod heard of Jesus, he had a chance to change. Yet again, he filled himself with fear. Because of his attitude he was      

condemned to live in shame and fear. Just like Herod acted, many act so today. The chance to change and become a better person is       

obstructed by fear, shame, selfishness, and sin. These people have decided to ignore God and his call, as well as support from others 

and their own strength of will. They remain sunk in darkness and, without realizing it-like Herod- live the agony of spiritual death. 

Again, the case presents itself: decide to walk upon the road of love and faith in Christ, or live as a slave to fear. Life is always a choice. 

Make yours. 

Fr. Jaime Chacon.   

Just Like Herod 

Así como actuó Herodes 
Una de las historias más conocida del evangelio es la que narra el martirio de Juan el Bautista (Marcos 6, 14-29). El drama se desarrolla 

en una fiesta que dio el rey Herodes con motivo de su cumpleaños. En medio del festín empieza a ganar fuerza la maldad que anida en el 

corazón de la mujer adúltera que acompaña al rey, se trata de su cuñada que a la vez es concubina de Herodes. Una mujer dispuesta a 

todo con tal de mantener su posición e influencia.  Una mujer que solo la verdad de un hombre justo ha podido enfrentar.  Llego para 

ella el momento oportuno para silenciar la voz del profeta que golpeaba con la verdad su conciencia. Entonces destila su veneno no solo 

en el corazón del rey sino de su propia hija, e influye sobre los dos para hacerlos cómplices del asesinato del justo.  

Por orgullo, vergüenza o lo que fuera, Herodes hace un pacto con la muerte y el pecado. Sabiendo que estaba equivocado, que la conde-

na a Juan el Bautista era injusta, que su relación con la esposa de su hermano era una barbaridad; se arrodilla delante un falso juramento 

que lo esclaviza encadenándolo a la mentira. Hoy también la tragedia que esclavizo a Herodes encadena a muchas personas; hablo de 

esas promesas o juramentos o secretos que se mantienen para ser aceptados, respetados o reconocidos.  Nadie que haya hecho una pro-

mesa que destruya la dignidad humana está obligado a cumplirla, porque por encima de la palabra dada (por lo general bajo presiones) 

hay valores inviolables como la vida, la dignidad, la libertad, etc. La palabra vale cuando está solo dirigida a conseguir  
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algo bueno. Especialmente los jóvenes podrían ser fácilmente influenciados por los malos amigos que les hacen hacer promesas para 

manipularlos o buscar algún beneficio egoísta, recuerden que esas promesas de maldad no deben ser cumplidas y siempre es mejor ale-

jarse de situaciones que son oscuras y poco confiables. 

Volviendo a Herodes, él simplemente se vio atrapado por las garras del pecado y aunque tuvo la oportunidad de liberarse no tuvo la 

suficiente fortaleza, voluntad y actitud para levantarse. El poderoso rey estaba doblegado ante su pecado y aunque escuchaba y admira-

ba al gran profeta Juan, aunque lo escuchaba y se dejaba cautivar por él, nunca quiso cambiar, por el contrario llevo su debilidad espiri-

tual  hasta la vergüenza de convertirse en asesino de un inocente. Herodes escucho a Juan pero no siguió sus consejos, quería a Juan 

pero fue más fuerte su deseo egoísta de mantener una palabra falsificada por el miedo.  

Poco después Herodes oye hablar de Jesús, tiene una nueva oportunidad de cambiar pero nuevamente se llena de miedo, por su actitud 

estaba condenado a la desgracia de vivir lleno de miedo y de vergüenza. Así como actuó el rey, del mismo muchos actúan. La oportuni-

dad de cambiar y ser mejores se ve obstruida por el miedo, la vergüenza, el egoísmo y el pecado. Decidieron ignorar a Dios y su llama-

do, el apoyo de otras personas y su propia fuerza de voluntad, continúan sumidos en la oscuridad y sin darse cuenta, como el rey Hero-

des, viven la agonía de su muerte espiritual. Nuevamente se plantea la cuestión de decidirse a tomar el camino del amor y de la fe en 

Cristo o vivir esclavos del miedo, la vida siempre es una decisión, tú decides. 

Fr. Jaime Chacon.   

N – Gifts of the Holy Spirit 
The Most Holy Trinity gives the baptized SANCTIFYING GRACE, the Grace of  Justification: enabling them to believe in God, to hope 

in Him, and to love Him through the theological virtues; giving them the power to live and act under the promptings of the Holy Spirit 

through the GIFTS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT; and allowing them to grow in the goodness through moral virtues. (Gifts to become a    

successful Catholic gentleman, husband, father, son and Knight of Columbus.)  

 

N. Sanctifying grace also brings with it the GIFTS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT:  Wisdom, Understanding, Counsel, Fortitude, 

Knowledge, Piety, and Fear of the Lord. 
The gifts of the Holy Spirit complete and perfect the virtues by helping those who receive them respond more to the promptings 

of the Holy Spirit. 

The gift of the Holy Spirit, fortitude, should not be confused with the Virtue of fortitude. (Please go back to September to    

review.) 

 

O. Those who possess sanctifying grace are able to act according to the FRUITS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT: charity, joy, peace, 

patience, kindness, goodness, generosity, gentleness, faithfulness, modesty, self-control and chastity. 

 

P. Those who possess sanctifying grace perform the SPITITUAL AND  CORPORAL WORKS OF MERCY. 

  

The corporal works of mercy are: 

Feeding the hungry; 

Giving drink to the thirsty; 

Sheltering the homeless; 

Clothing the naked; 

Visiting the sick; 

Visiting the imprisoned; and 

Burying the dead. 

 

The spiritual works of mercy are: 

Admonishing the sinner; 

Instructing the ignorant; 

Counseling the doubtful; 

Comforting the sorrowful; 

Bearing wrongs patiently; 

Forgiving all injuries; and 

Praying for the living and the dead. 

 

Look for more next month when we review and move on to the BEATUTUDES!  

Vivat Jesus!  George Czerwonka 

Life in Christ: Grace and Commandments 
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WILL YOU BE A  

SILVER KNIGHT  

WINNER THIS  

FRATERNAL YEAR?! 

COUNCIL CHAIRMAN 

The Pro-Life Couple 

FATHER MICHAEL MCGIVNEY GUILD 

Had Michael J. McGivney not been ordained to the 

Catholic priesthood, would the Knights of        

Columbus exist today?  It is an intriguing question, 

and one that I suspect would have to be answered 

in the negative.  McGivney was a rather unique 

individual, one whose academic abilities found 

him  completing his education at the age of 13 

rather than the more common age of 16.  At that 

time, he went to work in a spoon   making factory in his hometown.  

His father was able to provide $300 a year to finance his seminary 

years.  At the age of 21, he was forced to drop out of the seminary 

to help provide for his widowed mother and younger  siblings. 

There was no funding available for seminary studies, and     

McGivney would probably never have realized his dream of ordi-

nation save for the intervention of his Bishop, who funded the   

remainder of his studies. 

Poverty was never a welcome friend to our Founder, and he knew 

full well the admonition of our Lord that the poor we would always 

have with us.  The recently announced ―FOOD FOR FAMILIES‖ 

program is a wonderful way to alleviate the hunger that afflicts so 

many people in these difficult times.  According to recent statistics, 

28 percent of children aren‘t getting enough healthy meals to   

nourish their growing      bodies, or in some cases aren‘t getting 

enough food – period.  The percentage of adults in the same    

situation is 13  percent. 

A massive food drive for the St. Vincent de Paul food bank in your 

area would help immensely.  ―FORTY CANS FOR LENT‖ would 

be an excellent program to adopt.  Basically, it consists of         

organizing a relief effort of     asking each parish family to contrib-

ute 40 items of    non-perishable food during the holy season of 

Lent.  I ask – what Pastor would not be in favor of a food drive in 

his parish?  Together we can fill the food banks to    overflowing – 

and I guarantee that it would be certainly appreciated by those most 

in need! 

 Let this year‘s motto be ―TOGETHER, WE CAN DO IT!‖. 

 

Duane L. Vincent  FDD PFN PGK 

Chairman, Fr. McGivney Guild 

The American Wheelchair Mission is a non-profit organization 

with a goal to deliver brand new, free wheelchairs and mobility 

aids to physically disabled children, teens and adults throughout the 

world, who are without mobility or the means to acquire a     

wheelchair.  The American Wheelchair Mission will continue to 

change the lives of entire families with the gifts of hope, dignity, 

freedom and independence.   

We estimate more than 100 million people worldwide are in need 

of a wheelchair but cannot afford one.  Our gift immediately 

changes the lives of entire families by answering prayers and   

making dreams come true. 

This program is not an annual event culminating at the State    

Convention.  As soon as you can make a donation, please do so.  

Your donations need to be sent to the State Secretary, George Czer-

wonka.  Global Wheelchair Mission is a 501(c) (3) tax-exempt 

organization. 

I want to challenge every council to help kick start this program by 

writing a $200 check and sending it to our State Secretary.  If you 

accept my challenge, we will raise $29,800.  This will get us our 

first container of wheelchairs and a balance toward the next. 

Don‘t forget the side effect of this program, increased council 

membership.  When you do the ―Wheelchair Sunday‖ or other fund 

raisers, please be prepared with form 100‘s. 

For more information, go to www.amwheelchair.org 

TIME + TALENT = TREASURE 

If you have any questions regarding the program, please let me 

know.  I can be reached at Council@kofc-wa.org 

 

John Rowley, PGK, PFN, FDD 

State Wheelchair Program Chairman 

 

Chairman Frank Tyson is currently in the hospital and expected to 

be released very shortly.  He will be up and at ‗em with good 

thoughts, words and deeds for the November bulletin.  In the mean 

time, be sure to get those reports in on time and your prayers for his 

recovery would be welcome.   

 

Bulletin Editor for: 

 

Frank & Rose Tyson Pro-Life Couple 

http://www.amwheelchair.org/
mailto:Council@kofc-wa.org
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October is the third and final month of the first level of the First 

Degree Team Ceremonial Competition. This level is the district 

level and is conducted in August, September, and October.   

All councils in Washington are eligible and encouraged to   

participate in the First Degree Team Ceremonial Competition. If 

your council does not have a certified first degree team, your    

district deputy may certify it during the first level of competition.  

If your council has a certified First Degree team, however, if there 

are still one or two members who need to be certified, your district 

deputy may certify them in conjunction with the first level       

competition. The council will normally schedule this evaluation 

during an actual exemplification. 

 

The first level is conducted during an actual exemplification in the 

council's regular meeting facility. An honoree should be selected 

for each degree. The honoree and all council knights are           

encouraged to attend the exemplification.  

 

All grand knights are encouraged to contact their district deputy 

and schedule an evaluation of the council's first degree team.    

Remember, that under no circumstances will a 1st Level - District 

evaluation - be conducted after October 31. The second level  

competition will be conducted in November and December.     

Additional information on the second and third level competition 

will be published in subsequent state bulletins. 

 

The Grand Knight's Handbook CD was issued to all grand knights 

at the Summer Leadership Meeting in Wenatchee. Also, on the CD 

were two handbooks. The first is the First Degree Team Ceremo-

nial Competition, revised 07/01/09. This handbook provides     

information on the participation, prerequisites, schedule,      

evaluation, reports, notification and recognition. Appendix A is an 

overview of the three levels, District, Regional, and State.        

Appendix B is the Evaluation Form that will be used to evaluate 

the degree teams. The second is the Host and Co-Host District 

Deputy's Second and New Third Degree Ceremonial Procedures, 

revised 07/01/11. 

 

'The Best of the Best' First Degree Team Ceremonial Competition 

travel award will look great hanging in your council's hall. Where 

it is located next year depends on you! 

 

If you have any questions or want additional information, contact 

me via email at kofchogan@comcast.net, or Ceremonials@kofc-

wa.org. You can also contact me at my office phone number (253) 

581-5952, which is also my fax number.  

 

Wayne C. Hogan, PSD, VSM 

STATE CEREMONIAL CHAIRMAN 

First Degree Team Ceremonial Competition 

Wayne C. Hogan, PSD, VSM 

State Ceremonial Chairman 

Orders are being taken for Christmas Cards 

NOW and they will be shipped immediately. 

What a great opportunity to provide religious 

Christmas cards to parishioners and at the same 

time have an easy fund raiser. We need to     

continue to spread the word to all that       

Christmas and the sending of religious cards  

depicts what Christmas is all about –THE 

BIRTH OF CHRIST. See the link on KCIC 

for order forms and pictures of the cards.  

Order early and avoid the last minute rush.  

 

John Walker, KCIC Chairman 

Council Bulletin Contest 

KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS 

(KCIC) 

I want to thank all of the councils who provided their monthly   

bulletins for our new contest.  Twelve councils participated this 

month, but only one District submitted an entry. 

Admittedly, the judging of your efforts is somewhat subjective.  I 

focused on five basic areas with four of the topics having a point 

value from 1 to 5 points. Those areas are: 

· Clarity of the overall message about KofC and our mission. 

· Membership growth message. 

· Faith based message. 

· Creativeness and appeal of format. 

The fifth category is whether the bulletin refers directly to any  

message or item of interest in the State Bulletin.  And, finally, a tie 

breaker of 1/2 point given if the Council FS is using the Member 

Management/Member Billing program and acknowledges it in the 

submission. 

The submissions received were all very strong in several categories 

and all appear to be very active councils in all areas of our Surge 

with Service programs.  The scoring was very close in the top 4 

submissions and I am pleased to announce the winner of the     

competition for this month is Oak Harbor Council 3361.   

In the District category with only one submission, the winner is 

District Seven.  This bulletin will stand against many submissions 

in the future.   

I hope to have the winning entries made available on the State 

Website so that you all can take a look at the competition level for 

the future. 

The object of this event is to promote better communications, not 

only to the council  members, but to other councils that they might 

see fresh ideas and approaches to strengthening our Order. 

I am looking forward to your bulletin next month. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Ed Broadhurst Editor 
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> Prayer List In Memoriam < 

We join the survivors in remembering the following members 

who recently died. 

We offer our prayers for them and their families. 

May their souls rest in peace. 

September 2011 

 

Includes Knights not previously noted  

from earlier in the year  

 

Raymond J. Provo………….……….…………..Raymond 1606 

Hector P. Maffei, PSD…….………….………….Richland 3307 

James J. Thomas ……………………….………...Auburn 3598 

Thomas L. Morgan éééééééééééé.Spanaway 6806  
Richard McAloon……………………………..Kennewick 8179 

Denis J. McLeod ………………………………...Spokane 8201 

Robert L. Pound………………………………...Deer Park 9721 

Donald L. Boucher……………………………...Deer Park 9721 

Sick Notices 
 September 2011 

Jeff Spinler …………………………………...……….Pasco 1620 

Maurice Lund, PGK …………………………….Oak Harbor 3361 

Edward Virsack, PGK…………………………...Oak Harbor 3361 

Rey Parungao, PGK …………………………….Oak Harbor 3361 

Carmine Lombardi ………………………….Spokane Valley 4196 

James Stanley…………………………….… Spokane Valley 4196 

Patricia Ward (Mother of Michael Ward)….. Spokane Valley 4196 

Joe and Sophia Wetzler ……………...……. Spokane Valley 4196 

Annie McCabe (Wife of Don McCabe FS)... Spokane Valley 4196 

George Turk, PSD ………………...………………..Bellevue 4385 

Jean Turk, FFL ………………….………………….Bellevue 4385 

Deacon Donald Hanika………………… Camano-Stanwood 8476 

Suzzanna Parker (Daughter of Ben Parker)……….………….8476 

Del Murray…………………………….……………..Colbert 8872 

Doug Cannon…….…………………….……………..Colbert 8872 

Steve Russell…….…………………….……………..Colbert 8872 

Joan Knutson (wife of Larry Knutson)….…………...Colbert 8872 

Nellie Caldwell (wife of Pete Caldwell)……………..Colbert 8872 

Marie Benton (wife of George Benton)....…………...Colbert 8872 

Dave Brookbank……………………...……….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Bernie Winter………………………………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Dave & Ruth McConnon………..…………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Del Garber………………….………………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Bob Rotter………………………….………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Nick & Helen Senger………………………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Fr. Gary Weisenberger………..……………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
John Cox……………………...……………….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Tom Soran………………………………….….…Gig Harbor 9238 
Christine Lancaster…………...……………….…Gig Harbor 9238 

Frank Tyson …………………………………….Sammamish 9833 

Joe Sadler ……………………………………..….Shoreline 11217 

Pat Kelley State Warden ………...……..………….Tukwila 11253 

Tess Kelley (Wife of Pat Kelley, SW)…………….Tukwila 11253 
Archie Canto…………………………………...…..Colville 12273 

Ed Broadhurst ……………………………...…...…Colville 12273  

Jim Rabalais……………………...……………...…Colville 12273 

Don Stratton………………………...……………...Colville 12273 

Pamela Martinez (Wife of GK Dean Martinez)…..Fairchild 14510  

Family Members’ Deaths 
September 2011 

 

Edward Sevilla (Brother of Bishop Emeritus Carlos Sevilla ) …...  

Yakima 894 

William Henry Reid (Father In Law of Tom Kelleher WDD 20) 

(Father of  Wife Melinda) ………... …..Spokane 8137 

Suzanna Parker  (Daughter of Ben Parker)…....Camano-Stan 8476 

Charlotte Sohnly (FFL) (Widow of PSD Charles A. Sohnly)  

James E. Ruhoff  (Brother of Benard Ruhoff ). Camano-Stan 8476 

Don Holzboog (Son of Dale Holzboog) ………..Oak Harbor 3361 

Mary Cunnington (wife of Don Cunnington)…..Moses Lake 4367 

Genevieve Klein (FFL) (Wife of John Klein, PSD)…...Lakewood 

4322 

Yolando Martel – Aunt of Larry Shaw ...Camano-Stanwood 8476 

Genevieve Klein (wife John Klein) ……..….……Lakewood 4322 

Yolanda Martel (Aunt of Larry Shaw) ……..…..………...DD 32 

John Peck (Grandfather of Jacob Harris)éé... Colville 12273 

 

Editor’s Notes 

Prayers for the sick and those in need are one of the most important 

duties of Knights.  Financial Secretaries have the responsibility of 

informing WSS George Czerwonka of any Brothers or family 

members who have died or who are in need of our prayers.  In   

order to keep this sick notice list up to date, we will purge the lists 

every two months (starting in October).  Please keep us apprized of 

those in need on a regular basis.  Death notifications should include 

name and addresses of next of kin and sent to WSS.  Supreme can 

be notified on line in the Member Management program (or by 

Form 100 if the FS has not yet moved to this program. 

Vivat Jesus!  

 

Ed Broadhurst ,  Editor, PGK 
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Vocations/PFH/RSVP 

. 

As of this writing, I have received the  

rosters of seminarians from the Dioceses of 

Spokane and Seattle, but am still waiting 

for the list from Yakima. This year there 

are 29 seminarians from Seattle, down 

from 30 last year. Keep in mind four of last 

year‘s seminarians were ordained, which is 

awesome! This year there are 13 from Spokane, down from 17 last 

year. And there is a handful from the various orders that we are 

supporting. 

I have begun the process of lining up support for the seminarians 

from the councils and assemblies. If you have sent me an email or 

contacted me by phone looking for seminarians to support, you 

should be hearing from me the coming weeks. I encourage each 

brother knight to prayerfully consider supporting a seminarian if 

you have not done so in the past. Pool your contributions with   

others from your council. 

I am in the process of sending out letters to each council indicating 

seminarians been ordained or are otherwise no longer in the      

program, updated address information for those still in formation, 

and to ask for support of the recent additions. Please be sure to  

confirm your support as soon as possible. 

As your councils and assemblies put together the budgets and   

programs for this fraternal year, I hope you will be generous in 

your support of vocations. Remember, without them, the Catholic 

Church would cease to exist. 

I would encourage each council that is supporting a seminarian to 

"stay the course" with that seminarian until he has been ordained or 

has left the program. Otherwise, we may very well find that a  

seminarian who had been supported is no longer being supported, 

and the state vocations chairman must scramble frantically to find a 

Council to provide the necessary funds.  

Coordination with the state vocations chairman is also vital - the 

chairman is the only person who knows exactly whom is being 

supported, and how many councils are involved. Lack of            

coordination had generated a situation where one seminarian had 

been supported by ten councils - approximately $5000 per year – 

while half of the seminarians were supported by only one council. 

October Birthdays – the following seminarians will be celebrating 

birthdays this month: Nick Pak (Oct. 5), Andrew Regalado (Oct. 

10), Cliff Macaraeg (Oct. 11), Justin Burgard (Oct. 14), Mark 

Kiszelewski (Oct. 19), and Anthony Lezcano (October 23).  

Let us remember to keep them in our prayers. 

 

Vivat Jesu! 

John Ehardt 
Chairman for Vocations/PFH/RSVP 
e-mail: vocations@kofc-wa.org 

IN MEMORIAM 

Past State Deputy Hector Maffei was born on April 5, 

1928 in Portland, Oregon.  He attended Central   

Catholic High School, Vanport Junior College, Oregon 

State University, and graduated from the University of     

Portland in 1950, receiving the faculty award as the 

most outstanding senior in the School of Chemistry.    

 

He came to Hanford and General Electric in Richland, 

WA and liked the work and the area so well, he      

transferred to each successive company as the contracts 

at the site changed.  He spent 37 years working at    

Hanford, receiving a U.S. Patent and several invention 

awards for his efforts while also enjoying hobbies as a 

prize-winning photographer and an avid hunter and 

fisherman. 

 

He joined the Knights of Columbus in 1952 and was an 

integral part of Richland Council 3307 throughout its 

history, helping to construct the Richland Council Hall 

and serving in all of the chair offices.  He served as 

State Deputy from 1983-1985 and was an active      

ceremonialist throughout his time in the Knights.   

 

He mentored and encouraged many members to take an  

active role in the Knights, including SD Don McBride 

and SA Bob Baemmert.  He was a true believer in   

helping others anonymously, spending 9 years as      

financial secretary of the Tri-Cities Food Bank and   

partaking in many other community service endeavors. 

 

His love of outdoors activities included an annual trip 

to partake in the Colton Council 1565 Steelhead Derby, 

which was the highlight of each year‘s fishing. 

 

He will be missed by Former First Lady Gloria;   

daughters Phyllis (Robert) Wilson and Barbara 

(George) Walker, five grandchildren and six           

great-grandchildren, and the entire State Council. 
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DISTRICT MASTER½S MESSAGE 

 
MASTER’S ARTICLE FOR OCTOBER 2011 STATE BULLETIN 

 

Why Do Americans Form Associations? 
 

During the year, every Assembly should record activities as they are conducted such that an application can easily 

be submitted for the Civic Award (due June 30, 2012). In order to qualify for the Civic Award, the assembly must 

conduct and report at least four varied patriotic programs held within the fraternal year. During the 2010-11  

fraternal year, 344 assemblies received the Civic Award.  

If you conduct a unique event that may be an example for other assemblies to emulate, please send the Bulletin 

Editor, Ed Broadhurst, a short summary via email, with photos if possible (and copy to me). 

 

The best activity of the year should be submitted as an application for the ―To Be a Patriot‖ award. At the August 2011 Supreme      

Convention, the 2010-11 international awardees, chosen from the provincial entries were: 

Monsignor Anthony J. Stein Assembly 645 in Woodland Park, New Jersey (St. Isaac Jogues Province), Knights of            

Columbus Tank Pull 2010 – The mission of the Wounded Warrior Project is to raise awareness and enlist the public‘s aid for 

the needs of injured service members, and to provide unique programs and services for wounded soldiers and veterans.     

Members of the Msgr. Stein assembly assisted them by organizing a tank pull, where teams of Knights and others competed to 

pull an 80,000 lb. tank twelve feet in the fastest time. Twenty teams raised more than $80,000 in support of the Wounded   

Warrior Project, and garnered significant publicity for the Order in the process. 

Holy Spirit Assembly 2527 in Tuscaloosa, Alabama (Bienville Province), Mass Initiative for 117th Air Refueling Wing and 

99th Air Squadron – When the members of Holy Spirit assembly learned that no Catholic Masses had been celebrated for 

nearly three years at the Birmingham 117th Air National Guard Refueling Wing, they knew they had to act. Sir Knights      

secured the necessary permissions and facilities, and provided the funding for monthly Masses on the base. As a result of their 

efforts, personnel undergoing weekend training no longer have to choose between their service to their country and practicing 

their faith. 

Joliet Assembly 204 in Joliet, Illinois (Marquette Province), To Honor and remember our Veterans on Memorial Day – In 

conjunction with the local VFW Post, members of the Joliet Assembly perform prayer services at three cemeteries each      

Memorial Day. At each cemetery, the names of veterans interred there are read, followed by a gun salute and the playing of 

taps. Flags are presented to the widows of veterans who passed away during the previous year. The day begins with Mass – for 

which the assembly provides the honor guard –followed by prayer services at each of the three cemeteries successively. 

 

Future State Events That Require Members of the Color Corps from Multiple Assemblies 

 

November 5, 2011 – The Fourth Degree Exemplification in Bothell at St Brendan Parish will require at least 16 Honor Guards to     

present the flags and to act as row commanders. A rehearsal will be conducted at St. Brendan Parish on Friday night at 7:00 p.m. and 

Saturday at 10:00 a.m. 

Future State Events That Require Members of the Color Corps from Multiple Assemblies 

 

November 5, 2011 – The Fourth Degree Exemplification in Bothell at St Brendan Parish will require at least 16 Honor Guards to     

present the flags and to act as row commanders. A rehearsal will be conducted at St. Brendan Parish on Friday night at 7:00 p.m. and 

Saturday at 10:00 a.m. 

Upcoming Reports and Actions 

 

Annual Audits were due by August 1, 2011. Seven assemblies have still not submitted their audit to Supreme. Please have 

your trustees conduct and submit the audit soon (with copies to Vice Supreme Master Wayne Hogan and to me). 

Upcoming Washington District Fourth Degree Exemplifications 

The first Fourth Degree Exemplification in the state will be held November 5, 2011, in Bothell at St Brendan Parish. It will be 

hosted by Our Lady of the Americas Assembly 3123, Faithful Navigator Bill Paulson (425-629-3555). The Honoree is Past State  

Deputy Pat Maloney. (Degree requirement = 1st degree on or before May 4, 2011.) See the insert elsewhere in this bulletin for    

additional details. 

 

Now is the time to visit your local councils and recruit third degree members! Please mail me the Form 4s for your candidates  

(and their $70 checks) as soon as possible. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

The schedule for the remaining fourth degree exemplifications in fraternal year 2011 – 2012 is as follows: 

Oak Harbor - February 18, 2012 

Kennewick - March 17, 2012 

Lakewood - April 14, 2012 

Spokane - May 5, 2012 

Vancouver - June 2, 2012 

To support the above schedule, back-up ceremonialists are needed for both the Western and Eastern Washington Exemplification 

Teams. If you would like to join these teams, please let me know. 

 

Patriotic Quotes 

―They have not only commercial and manufacturing companies … but associations of a thousand other kinds – religious, moral, serious, 

futile, extensive or restricted, enormous or diminutive. The Americans make associations to give to entertainments, to found              

establishments for education, to build inns, to construct churches, to diffuse books, to send missionaries to the antipods; and in this   

manner they found hospitals, prisons, and schools….Wherever, at the head of some new undertaking, you see the government of France, 

or a man of rank in England, in the United States you will sure to find an association.‖ – Alexis de Tocqueville, 1835 

 

Karl A. Hadley  PSD, Master, Washington District 

"Silent Knights" and  

"Father Wants You to be a Knight of Columbus"  

 
My Brother Knights,  

We all know what an ideal new member looks like. He is young, enthusiastic about the Knights of Columbus, he comes to meetings, he 

gets involved in all of the Council functions and he recruits new members. Unfortunately, members like this are rare, and it makes you 

wonder about the rest, and if they are worth recruiting? How can they possibly live up to our expectations, if they... don't have the 

time?  

Let me use my nephews as examples. Both of these young men have families. Chris has two children who are involved in school, soccer, 

karate, dance, fishing and hunting. Kevin has three children, all of which are equally involved. Chris is a dentist and he owns his own 

dental practice. Kevin is a scientist (physics & computer science) at the Hanford Nuclear Reservation. Chris travels a lot because he is 

on a National Committee for Ducks Unlimited. Kevin's work takes him all over the country, and often-times, internationally.   

So what are that chances that these guys will be able to fit the mold of our ideal member....NO CHANCE. But think about it. Will these 

guys be that busy for the rest of their lives? Will they be able to give the Knights the time that us older guys can? Probably not. But both 

of them have positions and potential to be the leaders of our organization some day. Both of them can easily pay their dues. Both are 

practical Catholics. They just don't have the time to be as active as we would like them to be, right now. They will be "SILENT 

KNIGHTS" for now, and in fact, that is how I recruited them... with that understanding. They are good with that, and who knows, 

maybe someday, when their Council needs the most, they will turn their talents and energies to the Knights of Columbus and then we 

will all be thankful that we recruited these men.  

Just a recruiting thought for the next time you might be concerned about whether to ask a guy that you think is too busy to be a 

KNIGHT. Ask him anyway! He may be the next State Deputy some day (our current State Deputy's story is similar to my nephew's  

stories)!  

Brothers, I also have some good news! We have received permission from the bishops to launch our "FATHER WANTS YOU TO BE 

A KNIGHT OF COLUMBUS" Program. I presented this program at the Summer Meeting and I promised you that I would give you 

more information about this program once we have permission to run it. Well, the time has come and you should receive the information 

from me in the mail. What this program amounts to is to create a handout that is either included in the church bulletin or passed out at 

your membership drives with  

a picture of your Council Chaplain or Parish priest, asking the men of your parish to join the Knights. This is a powerful piece of mar-

keting that has given other jurisdictions remarkable results. Try it out and be amazed! I am really excited that we are able to do this, and 

I am equally as excited to find out how successful it will be for us.   

   

KEEP RECRUITING AND GOD BLESS YOU!  
  

Bob Baemmert-SA, Membership Director 
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FS Trainers Tip of the Month 

At the Summer Leadership Training, all attending FS‘s were   

provided with discs containing all of the presentations made    

regarding Member Management and Member Billing.  Since then, 

copies of those discs were given to the District Deputies for     

distribution to the remainder of the councils who were not         

represented at the training session.  These are to be shared with FS 

and GK‘s to help with conversion from FSPC to Member       

Management and Billing.   

 

FS Consultant David Konzek is seeking a couple of FS‘s to assist 

in training in this software on the west side of the state.  If you 

would like to help, please contact him at FSConsultant@kofc-

wa.org 

 

The top three worst things a WGK could ever say at 

a Council Meeting 

 
· Did you ever think that FS Joe would take that new job in 

Florida and move away? 

· I didnôt realize that he was using his own home made system 

and didn't write down any procedures on how it all worked! 

· Do you mean that in this council with 300 members, no one 

wants to take over the FS job? 

 

Member Management/Member Billing, the wave of the present 

and the future for the good of the order!! Lets get started today! 

Contribute to the 

Columbus 

Charities Fund 

Which Contributes 

To Special Olympics 

My wife and I took a trip to Mexico, and were 

very fortunate to have visited the Basilica in 

Mexico City.  One of the  attractions at the   

Basilica was the actual cloak that was worn by 

Juan Diego and   imprinted with the image of 

Our Blessed Mother.  Most of you probably 

know about the miracle, but I will briefly relate 

it to you. 

In 1531, Our Blessed Mother appeared to a peasant Indian by the 

name of Juan Diego.  At that time, there was a culture of death 

among the Aztec population, in which many people were given up 

to human sacrifice.  This is thought to be the reason for the        

appearance of Our Lady.  When she appeared to Juan, she asked 

him to visit the local Bishop and tell him that she wanted a church 

built for her on the site where she appeared.  Of course, the Bishop 

did not believe that this Apparition occurred, so the request was 

denied.  When Juan returned and told the Blessed Mother this, she 

then asked him to climb to the top of the hill and pick some     

flowers, put them in his cloak and take them to the Bishop.  As it 

happened, this was the wrong time of year for flowers to be  

blooming, and yet Juan Diego found that flowers were indeed 

available.  When Juan took the flowers to the Bishop, he opened 

his cloak and poured them on the floor.  When this was done, a 

beautiful image of Our Lady was discovered on the inside of Juan‘s 

garment.  The Bishop then believed in the Apparition and he     

ordered a church to be built on that site.  Because of this miracle, 

much of the Aztec Indian population was converted to Christianity 

and ultimately, the practice of  human sacrifice in Mexico ended. 

 

The cloak is on display at the Basilica, and has not changed much 

in the 500 plus years of its existence.  One of our fellow pilgrims 

on the trip made a comment that she always thought that this was a 

Mexican miracle, but now she realized that it was a Church     

miracle.  Since the occurrence of the miracle, Juan Diego has    

become a Saint, and Our Lady of Guadalupe has been designated 

by Rome as the Patroness of the Americas and of unborn children. 

 

This Order wide program that is taking place now involves many 

large Images of Our Lady of Guadalupe and the goal of the       

program is for an Image to visit every Parish in the Knights of  

Columbus jurisdictions.  We are very fortunate to have 3 such   

Images in Washington, thanks to the effort of our Worthy State 

Deputy Don McBride.  At the present time, one Image is in    

southwest Washington, one is in the Spokane area, and the third 

one is in the Yakima Valley area.  My hope is that when you are 

asked to participate in this program, you will gladly do so.  Brother 

Joe Plant, the Marian Devotions Chairman for the state, is         

supervising the transfer of the Image on the west side; Brother Tom 

Sokol, New Council Development and Round Table   Chairman for 

the East side, is organizing the distribution of one in the Spokane 

area; and I am organizing the transfer of another in the Yakima 

Diocese.   

 

The purpose of this program is to promote the sanctity of human 

life in the hearts of all people that the Image of Our Lady visits.   

The Images have an Apostolic Blessing from the Holy Father, and  

MESSAGE FROM THE CHURCH CHAIRMAN  all of the Images have been touched by the actual garment in   

Mexico City, and also have a bit of soil from the site of the        

Apparition imbedded within the print.   

 

I hope that many blessings will result from these visits to your  

Parishes.   

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

Joe Carson  State Church Director 
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Family Chairman’s Message 

Family of the Month Program - Your Council’s Hall of Fame 

Worthy GKs & DDs - as Iôm sure you know each member of your council makes a difference everyday in the service 

of our Order. Recognizing your people is a key attribute of leadership. Recognition through the Family of the 

Month Program gives added value to the tasks performed and the brother Knight you recognize. It is a                

demonstration of your personal leadership skills, caring and commitment as we focus on building resilient and    

winning Districts and Councils  

Did you know? Many famous Catholic men from all over the world are Knights of Columbus. In the United States 

several of the most notable include former President John F. Kennedy, Samuel Alito, an Associate Justice of the  

Supreme Court of the United States and Jeb Bush, the former Governor of Florida and brother of former President George W. Bush. 

Sergeant Major Daniel Daly, a two-time Medal of Honor recipient, once described by the commandant of the Marine Corps as "the most 

outstanding Marine of all time" was also a Knight of Columbus. 

 

Did you know? In the world of sports, Vince Lombardi, the famed former coach of the Green Bay Packers, Lou Albano Wrestler, James 

Connolly, the first Olympic Gold Medal champion in modern times, and baseball star Babe Ruth were Knights. Former 2-time      

Heavyweight Boxing Champion, Floyd Patterson, was also a Knight. 

 

Hey PSSST, (Lean in real close) did you know? There are men of the same caliber as those mentioned above in each and every council 

in the State of Washington. Like the shepherd boy David with his sling, who achieved a place in history for all time by meeting and  

beating the Giant Goliath, day in and day out, within our councils we have ―David‘s‖ who stand up to the Giants of our secular culture in 

defense of our values. They display the courage never to submit or yield to any challenges to our faith, they are defending the unborn, 

and they stand as guardians of family values and defenders of our country. They are their brother‘s keepers; they are today‘s David‘s. 

Being a Knight brings out the extraordinary in the ordinary man! Please recognize this and use the ñFamily of the Month Programò 

to say thanks, and lift them into your Council‘s ñHall of Fame.ò 

 

FOOD FOR FAMILIES PROGRAM  
WE ARE GOING FOR 100% PARTICIPATION!! 

PLEASE CLIMB ON BOARD, 

WE ARE  

The Little Engine That CAN! 

 

       A Program that helps everyone who comes in contact with it! 

A Program that exemplifies what we are all about, Charity! 

A Program that extends a ―helping hand‖ to those in need! 

A Program that allows a council to change nothing, you‘re already doing it! 

A Program that allows your council and state to receive benefits! 

A Program that requires that you only fill out one form, once a year! 

A Program that Washington State could have 100% participation in! 

A Program that could allow us to make history, what a year that would be! 

 

STEVE SNELL, FDD, PFN, PGK   --    STATE FAMILY CHAIRMAN 

CONGRATULATIONS to  

 

 

GK Ben Noma of Seattle 

Council 676  

and  

PGK Gerald Jancacka of 

Seattle Council 13834 for 

winning the  

Silver Knight Award  

Do you want to double the number of 

members attending your meetings?? 

Have every member bring a missing 

Brother with them to the meeting.   

Remember, we Save Lives, We Change 

Lives!! 

http://urbanevolutionchicago.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/2010/11/The_Little_Engine_That_Could.jp
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STATE OFFICERS 
State Chaplain 
Most Rev Carlos A. Sevilla, SJ (894).......................(509) 965-7117 

5301 A Tieton Dr, Yakima, WA 98908-3493 

StateChaplain@kofc-wa.org 

 

INSURANCE FIELD AGENTS 
Field Agents - Western Washington 
 

Romy B. Ablao, PGK,FIC (Tita) (14689).................(206) 546-2009 

19414 Aurora Ave N Ste 207, Shoreline, WA 98133-3971 

Fax (206) 542-2176 romakofc_1@frontier.com 

 

DISTRICT DEPUTIES 
All District Deputies 
District No. - 26 

Paul G. Brown (11217)...........................................(206) 914-9427 

19321 - 7th Ave W, Lynnwood, WA 98036-4901 

DD26@kofc-wa.org 

District Councils: SEATTLE, 5177, 8311, 11085, 14852, 

SHORELINE, 11217 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Member Development West 

Romy B. Ablao, PGK,FIC (Tita) (14689)................(206) 546-2009 

19414 Aurora Ave N Ste 207, Shoreline, WA 98133-3971 

Fax (206) 542-2176 MemDevWest@kofc-wa.org 

 

NEIGHBORING STATE DEPUTIES 

& DIGNITARIES 
British Columbia 
Wil Wilmot (Val)....................................................(250) 478-1046 

3362 Wellsmith Cres, Victoria, BC V9C 2G7 

wilwilmot@telus.net 

 

Idaho 
John Ganguzza (Kay)..............................................(208) 965-1222 

2194 N Sevenoaks Way, Eagle, ID 83616-3998 

johnkayg@clearwire.net 

 

SUBORDINATE COUNCILS 
 
BELLEVUE - SACRED HEART COUNCIL 8136 (14) 

GK - Walter Chmielowski (Grace)..........................(425) 255-3830 

14400 SE 78th Way, Newcastle, WA 98059-3245 

chmgrace@hotmail.com 

(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00pm; Sacred Heart Parish Hall, 9460 NE 

14th St, Bellevue 98004 

BELLINGHAM - BELLINGHAM COUNCIL 829 (9) 

GK - Timothy Adams (Bridget)...............................(360) 305-1264 

2709 Alvarodo Dr, Bellingham, WA 98229-2306 

pawntim@gmail.com 

(B)2nd Thursday, 7:00pm; 2116 Cornwall Ave, Bellingham 

98225 

 

BLACK DIAMOND - ST. BARBARA COUNCIL 11736 (12) 

GK - James C. Brown..............................................(253) 631-7134 

14920 SE 270th PL, Kent, WA 98042-8108 

jimbrownjr@comcast.net 

FS - Brian A. Verkruyse..........................................(425) 432-2756 

27730 - 212th PL SE, Maple Valley, WA 98038-3112 

bav7313@yahoo.com 

3rd Monday, 7:00pm; St Barbara Mobile Home, 32416-B 6th 

Ave, Black Diamond 98010 

 

BOTHELL - FR JUSTIN P GARVEY COUNCIL 6686 (16) 

GK - Michael McCloskey (Laurie)...........................(206) 459-6872 

18414 57th  Ave NE, Kenmore, WA 98028-8708 

sanjuanbooks@yahoo.com 

(B)1st (O)3rd Wednesday, 7:00pm; 24323 Bothell-Everett Hwy, 

Bothell WA 98011-9345 

 

LYNDEN - FR BENIDICT SCHWEIZER  COUNCIL 12420 

(9) 

GK - Joseph W. Reese (Dianna)..............................(360) 354-5743 

1135 E Grover St, Lynden, WA 98264-9525 

northernreeses@hotmail.com 

FS - Lawrence A. Cronk (Jennifer)..........................(360) 592-9202 

5727 Marshall Hill Rd, Deming, WA 98244-9566 

lawjencronk@hotmail.com 

(B)1st Thursday, 7:00pm; (360) 354-2334; St Joseph's 

Church,205 12th St, Lynden 98264-9525 

 

MONROE - ST. MARY OF THE VALLEY 9910 (16) 

GK - Mike Phillips (Brenda)...................................(360) 563-1147 

9510 - 167th AVE SE, Snohomish, WA 98290-6116 

phillipsmg2000@hotmail.com 

FS - Douglas A. Sackman (Lisa)..............................(425) 754-6901 

13732 Meridian St, Lake Stevens, WA 98258-9764 

dousac@msn.com 

(B)2nd & (S)4th Tuesday, 7:00pm; St Mary of the Valley Hall, 

601 W Columbia, Monroe 98272 

 

POMEROY - POMEROY COUNCIL 1460 (8) 

GK - Shane A. McKeirnan (Stephanie)...................(509) 590-7410 

11 W Main ST, Pomeroy, WA 99347-9670 

thejuggernautshane@live.com 

(B)1st Thursday, 7:30pm; Holy Rosary School, 474 6th St, 

Pomeroy 99347 

DIRECTORY UPDATES AUG 2011 
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REDMOND - ST. JUDE  COUNCIL 8102 (23) 

GK - Jeff Bauman (Kerry).....................................(425) 883-1040 

18014 NE 125th ST, Redmond, WA 98052 

bauman2@frontier.com 

(B)1st Thursday, 7:30pm; St Jude's Parish Hall, 10526 166th 

Ave NE, Redmond 98052 

 

SEATTLE - ST BRIDGET'S 13834 (1) 

GK - Tony Lovrovich..............................................(206) 522-1749 

3867 50th Ave NE, Seattle, WA 98105-5235 

Fax (206) 525-0479 lov.ortho@gmail.com 

(B)2nd Monday. 7:00pm; 4900 NE 50th St, Seattle 98105 

 

SHORELINE - FR. THEODORE P. SULLIVAN COUNCIL  

11217 (26) 

GK - Joseph C. Wartinger.......................................(206) 854-0384 

509 NE 165th St #39, Shoreline, WA 98155-5828 

joewkofc11217@hotmail.com 

(B)2nd & (O)4th Tuesday, 7:30pm; St Mark's Parish, Parish Ctr 

Basement 18033 15th Pine 

 

SPOKANE - SPOKANE COUNCIL 683 (5) 

FS - Timothy F. Kromholtz (Cindy).........................(509) 487-5279 

1302 E Carlson Ct, Spokane, WA 99208-4991 

timk@ziggys.com 

(B)1st Tuesday, 7:00pm; K of C Hall,  302 E Boone Ave, 

Spokane 99207 

 

SPOKANE - CATHEDRAL OF OUR LADY OF LOURDES  

14922 (5) 

GK - Timothy J. Coyle...........................................(509) 939-3424 

10114 N Fleetwood St, Spokane, WA 99208-9469 

Fax (509) 466-7058 cathedralknights@comcast.net 

(B)2nd (O)4th Tuesday, 7:00pm; 1115 W Riverside Ave, 

Spokane 99201 

FOURTH DEGREE ARCHBISHOP  

FRANCIS NORBERT BLANCHET  

PROVINCE 
 

Marshal - Washington District - Central 

Darrell  R. Henn (Kathy)........................................(509) 943-1555 

653 Tanglewood DR, Richland, WA 99352-4099 

Fax (509) 582-8333 DistrictMarshalCentral@kofc-wa.org 

 

FOURTH DEGREE ASSEMBLIES 
 

2018 - FR. ALCUIN LAWRENCE OSB ASSEMBLY (PORT  

ANGELES) 

FN - John E. Overman (Toni).................................(360) 379-8097 

40 E Kinkaid ST, Port Hadlock, WA 98339-9613 

ojello11@msn.com 

Last Thursday, 6:00pm; PORT ANGELES, SEQUIM 

 

DIRECTORY UPDATES AUG 2011 2959 - ST MARK ASSEMBLY (SHORELINE) 

FN - John Kalnin.....................................................(425) 483-2864 

17414 Brook Blvd, Mill Creek, WA 98012-6439 

jwkkofc@yahoo.com 

(B)2nd Monday, 7:03pm; SHORELINE 

DIRECTORY UPDATES SEP  2011 

DISTRICT DEPUTIES 

 
District No. - 19 

Edward Witt (Betty) (3361).....................(360) 675-2055 

2591 Busby Rd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277-8631 

DD19@kofc-wa.org 

District Councils: ANACORTES, 3611, COUPEVILLE, 13422, 

LANGLEY, 11357, OAK HARBOR, 3361 

 

SUBORDINATE COUNCILS 
 

BELLEVUE - ST MADELIENE SOPHIE COUN-

CIL 10664 (14) 

GK - Andrew Abrahamowicz (Callie)......................

(206) 588-6431 

7215 - 134th CT SE, Newcastle, WA 98059-3004 

aabrahamowicz@gmail.com 

(B)2nd & (S)4th Tuesday, 7:00pm; St Madeleine 

Sophie, Rm 

G-H,4400 130th PL SE, Bellevue 98006 

 

BREMERTON - HOLY TRINITY COUNCIL 11789 

(2) 

GK - William D. Blazer...........................(360) 620-4944 

7954 Grouse LN NW, Bremerton, WA 98383-9325 

wblazer@q.com 

(B)2nd Tuesday, 7:00pm; Holy Trinity Parish Hall 

Rm12, 4215 

Pine Rd, Bremerton 98310 

 

BUCKLEY - RAINIER COUNCIL 9637 (3) 

GK - James Deady (Rita).......................(360) 802-0336 

39232 - 258th Ave SE, Enumclaw, WA 98022-8867 

jmdknight@hotmail.com 

(B)2nd Tuesday 7:00pm; St Aloysius Parish Hall, 211 

W Mason, 

Buckley 98321-9536 
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CHEWELAH - CHEWELAH COUNCIL 2155 (33) 

GK - Paul Sety (Jessica)..........................(509) 935-8585 

2109 Britain LN, Chewelah, WA 99109-9628 

paulsety@hotmail.com 

(B)2nd Wednesday, 7:30pm; St Mary of the Rosary 

School, 504 

W Main Ave, Chewelah 99109 

 

ELLENSBURG - FR. PARODI COUNCIL 1401 

(30) 

GK - Phil E. Haga...................................(509) 899-3349 

1313 N Cora ST #2, Ellensburg, WA 98926-9462 

philhaga@fairpoint.net 

FS - Mark R. Nitch-

man.................................................................. 

301 S Pine ST APT 301, Ellensburg, WA 98926-3763 

(B)4th Thursday, 7:00pm; St Andrew Activity Center, 

401 S 

Willow St, Ellensburg 98926 

 

ELTOPIA-CONNELL - BISHOP BERNARD J. 

TOPEL COUNCIL 11478 (7) 

GK - Mike A. Corrales (Erica)...............(509) 269-4016 

7090 N Wahluke Rd, Othello, WA 99343-9798 

alfalfa@smwireless.net 

(O)1st & (B)2nd Tuesday, 7:00pm every other month; 

St Paul's 

Parish Cntr, 1418G1lade N Rd, Eltopia 

 

FORT LEWIS/McCHORD - FOUR CHAPLAINS 

CNCL 10652 (22) 

GK - Leland Jurgensmeier (Victoria)......(253) 964-1256 

8115 - 49th AVE SW, Lakewood, WA 98499-4068 

ljurgensme@aol.com 

FS - Russell L. Cantonwine (Dolores)......253) 222-4815 

2886 Hyland St, Dupont, WA 98327-8728 

rcac1749@gmail.com 

3rd Tuesday, 6:00pm; 9th Division Rd, Ft Lewis 98433 

LANGLEY - ST. HUBERT COUNCIL 11357 (19) 

GK - Brian Maddux (Patricia)................(360) 579-4110 

3631 Kingston Ct, Clinton, WA 98236-9224 

bmaddux@whidbey.com 

(O)1st  & (B)2nd  Wednesday; St Hubert's Church, 804 

3rd St, 

Langley 98260 

MILL CREEK - MILL CREEK COUNCIL 9434 

(21) 

GK - John Wilson (Eva).......................(425) 316-6769 

13028 - 63rd DR SE, Snohomish, WA 98296-2459 

jackkc7vlo@frontier.com 

(B)1st Thursday, 7:00pm; (S)3rd Thursday, 6:30pm St 

Elizabeth 

Ann Seton Parish, 2316 180th St SE, Millcreek 

 

SEATTLE - MONSIGNOR  ACHTERGALl  

COUNCIL 12889 (1) 

GK - Robert B. Nesbit (Madelon)...........(206) 781-5029 

7539 - 27th AVE NW, Seattle, WA 98117-4502 

bobnesbit@q.com 

(O)6:30pm & (B)7:00pm Tuesday; St Alphonsus-Fonzi 

Hall,5816 15th Ave NW, Seattle 98107 

 

SEATTLE - JOHN PEYTON COUNCIL 15338 (15) 

FS - Manuel C. 

Ovena................................................................... 

10628 Forest AVE S, Seattle, WA 98178-2721 

TBA 

 

SPOKANE - SPOKANE COUNCIL 683 (5) 

GK - Timothy Sjolund.............................(509) 328-5603 

3418 W Crown PL, Spokane, WA 99205-6032 

kofc683@hotmail.com 

(B)1st Tuesday, 7:00pm; K of C Hall,  302 E Boone 

Ave, 

Spokane 99207 

 

SPOKANE - ST. CHARLES COUNCIL 8137 (20) 

FS - Bradley D. 

Berg........................................................................ 

6109 W Excell AVE, Spokane, WA 99208-3788 

(O)1st & (B)3rd Tuesday, 7:30pm; St Charles Senior 

Center, 

4515 N Alberta, Spokane 
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State Soccer Challenge 
The State competition will be held on Sunday ,  November 13th at 

Holy Family School in Auburn. Host district, District 12 (Mike 

Mansanarez) and Auburn council 3598(GK Joe Winters) 

  

State Soccer Challenge final info: 

Holy Family School 

505 17th Street S.E. 

Auburn, WA 98002 

  

 Registration - 11:30 am 

 Competition start - 12:00 PM 

 

Remember for all competitions: All contestants of a specific 

age need to be present before their age group completes their 

round of kicks, no exceptions should or will be given. 

 

Ken DeVos  State Sports Chairman 

SPORTS 

DIRECTORY UPDATES SEP  2011 

SPOKANE - CATHEDRAL OF OUR LADY OF 

LOURDES  

14922 (5) 

FS - Dennis P. Glidden............................(509) 624-4072 

1510 N Lincoln St, Spokane, WA 99201-2555 

theglid@earthlink.net 

(B)2nd (O)4th Tuesday, 7:00pm; 1115 W Riverside 

Ave, 

Spokane 99201 

 

 

 

TACOMA - VISITATION COUNCIL 12483 (22) 

GK - Peter W. Vanrosendael (Ginny).....(253) 472-3694 

1741 S 52nd St, Tacoma, WA 98408-1458 

Fax (253) 476-0589 vinylpete@earthlink.net 

(B)2nd Wed 6:30pm, (O)2nd Wed 7:00pm; Church 

Lower Hall, 

3314 S 54th St, Tacoma 98409 

 

TACOMA - ST CHARLES BORROMEO COUN-

CIL 13238 (22) 

GK - Patrick Feist (Deborah)..................(253) 581-2908 

61 Puget Dr, Steilacoom, WA 98388-1526 

pfeist@stcharlesb.org 

(B)1st Tuesday 7:00pm; St Charles Borromeo, 711 12th 

St, 
Tacoma 98465  

FOURTH DEGREE ARCHBISHOP 

FRANCIS NORBERT BLANCHET 

PROVINCE 

 
Marshal - Washington District - Central 

Darrell  R. Henn (Kathy).........................................(509) 

943-1555 

653 Tanglewood DR, Richland, WA 99352-4099 

Fax (509) 582-8333 DistrictMarshalCentral@kofc-

wa.org 

 

FOURTH DEGREE ASSEMBLIES 
 

1178 - MOTHER JOSEPH ASSEMBLY 

(VANCOUVER) 

FN - Martin Gray (Carole)......................................(360) 

892-1333 

7814 NE 87th Ave, Vancouver, WA 98662-2819 

cgray13@comcast.net 

3rd Wednesday, 7:30pm; (360) 892-3622;  

VANCOUVER 
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The first of six Fourth Degree Exemplifications will be held on Saturday, November 5, 2011, at  

St Brendan Parish (10100 NE 192nd St, Bothell, WA 98011-9345) with registration and dinner at the Bothell Knights of Columbus 

Hall (24323 Bothell-Everett Highway). 

The host assembly is Our Lady of the Americas 3123 

The host Faithful Navigator is Bill Paulson (425-629-3555) 

The host Faithful Comptroller is Del Treichel, 425-488-7311 

The degree team is the Western Washington Fourth Degree Team 

EXEMPLIFICATION HONOREE 

The honoree for this Fourth Degree Exemplification is PSD Pat Maloney 

EVENT TIME SCHEDULE 

  ACTIVITY   TIME    LOCATION 

 Registration       12:30 pm - 1:45 pm   Bothell Council Hall  

 Lunch       12:30 pm - 1:45 pm   Bothell Council Hall 

 Exemplification        2:00 pm - 4:00 pm   St. Brendan Parish School Gym 

 Ladies' Program      2:00 pm - 4:00 pm   To Be Announced 

 Public Knighting/picture      4:15 pm    St. Brendan Parish School Gym  

 Mass       5:00 pm    St. Brendan Parish Church 

 Social and Banquet     6:30 pm                 Bothell Council Hall  

MENU 

Chef Eugene Daly! Mixed green salad, beef stroganoff with egg noodles & vegetable du jour or chicken cutlet with pesto noodles and 

vegetable du jour.  Chefs surprise for dessert.  No host bar, beer and wine.  
FEES 

Exemplification fee for each candidate, except priests, is $70.00 as set by the Supreme Board of Directors. 

Included in this fee is one banquet ticket for the candidate, a social baldric, and US flag and Fourth Degree pins. 

There is no exemplification fee for ordained priests or religious brothers; however, their assembly will pay $13.00 for their social 

baldric and Fourth Degree pin, plus the cost of the dinner. 

The candidate's or the assembly's check is to be made payable to the Master, Knights of Columbus. 

Lunch is optional for the Sir Knights, Candidates, and Ladies.   

Luncheon cost is $5.00 and the banquet cost for spouse or guests is $25.00. 

Advance reservation and payment required. 

Make checks for luncheon and banquet tickets payable to Assembly 3123. 

DRESS 

MEN: Plain black tuxedo, plain-collared white shirt, black tie, black shoes and socks.  Military/policemen/firefighters may wear their 

dress uniform. Sir Knights are to wear their social baldric and jewel of office (council or assembly). 

LADIES: As the men are dressed formally, most ladies prefer an evening dress. Some wear a simple dress or a cocktail dress although 

skirt and blouse are acceptable.  

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES 

The sponsor is to make certain that all information is legibly printed on the Form 4. 

The applicant, his sponsor, and the Financial Secretary of the applicant's council promptly sign the Form 4.  

After admission committee action, the Faithful Navigator and Faithful Comptroller promptly sign the Form 4. 

The Faithful Comptroller will promptly forward the signed Form 4 (all copies) and the applicant's check to the Master.  

After the degree, the Master will sign and send the Form 4 to Supreme with copies to councils and assemblies. 

***MEMBERSHIP REQUIREMENTS*** 

ñA Third Degree member in good standing in his council and who was initiated in the  

Admission (First) Degree at least six months prior to his initiation in the Fourth Degree.ò 

Candidates who received their first degree on or before May 4, 2011, are eligible to receive their Fourth Degree at the exemplification 

in Bothell on November 5, 2011.  

Contact the Master for special consideration for a waiver (terminal illness, military, extreme distance).  Priests do not require a waiver, 

but must state they are a priest on the Form 4.  

SUPPORTING 2ND AND 3RD DEGREES Sammamish (7/23), Pt Townsend (8/28), West Seattle (8/27), Shoreline (9/11), Vancouver 

(9/17), Bothell (10/1), Bellevue (10/15), Everett (10/16), Auburn (10/29) 
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Wayne C. Hogan, VSM, PSD, FMFD 

State Ceremonial Chairman 

 

Since the Summer Leadership Meeting in Wenatchee, I have received inquiries concerning Supreme‘s requirement for Star Council 

Award. This article should address those inquiries. The requirement is, to qualify for the Star Council Award each council will have to 

―host‖ or ―participate in‖ four First Degree Ceremonials during the 2011-2012 fraternal year. The definitions of ―host‖ or ―participate 

in‖ are as follows: 

 

―HOST‖ – To ―host‖ a First Degree Ceremonial means to be the sponsor of the exemplification.  Regardless of where the First Degree 

team or the candidate is from, and as long as at least one candidate is welcomed into membership in the Knights of Columbus, that 

council shall be given credit as the ―host‖ of the First Degree Ceremonial.  Each hosting council should invite all neighboring councils 

to participate in their First Degree Ceremonial.  (See example below.) 

 

―PARTICIPATE IN‖ – A council that provides at least one candidate that advances to membership in the Knights of Columbus shall 

have ―participated in‖ a First Degree Ceremonial. 

 

In the following example: Council A hosts a First Degree, however their candidate cannot attend. Council B provides two candidates, 

Council C provides one candidate and the First Degree Team is from Council D.  In this scenario Council A would be credited as 

―host.‖  Councils B, C and D would be credited for ―participating in‖ the First Degree Ceremonial.   

The exemplification of the First Degree Ceremonial must be reported on Form 450 by the District Deputy, which includes his          

comments. The new Form 450C is completed and signed by the Grand Knight or Financial Secretary.  The host council is to             

immediately submit the Form 450C after each exemplification of the First Degree, even if the host council does not have a candidate. 

The Form 450 and 450C are available to be submitted electronically from the Knights of Columbus website at www.kofc.org or may be 

printed and mailed. To access these forms, you need Adobe Acrobat Reader (version 7.0 or higher). Adobe Acrobat is a free download. 

 

If submitting on-line, you cannot save the data typed into the form. Print a copy of your completed form before submitting for the   

council‘s records. You can mail the printed form to Supreme, the State Deputy and District Deputy plus have a copy for the council‘s 

records in which case you will need to print four copies. You can also submit it on-line. 

 

Printed on the Form 450C is, COUNCILS MUST CONDUCT OR PARTICIPATE IN AT LEAST FOUR FIRST DEGREES 

WITHIN THE FRATERNAL YEAR TO QUALIFY FOR THE STAR COUNCIL AWARD. COUNCILS ARE                       

ENCOURAGED TO CONDUCT FIRST DEGREES AS OFTEN AS NEEDED TO ENSURE THE TIMELY INITIATION OF 

EVERY MEMBERSHIP PROSPECT. WHILE THE FIRST DEGREE MAY BE CONDUCTED BY READING THE PARTS, 

THE MEMORIZATION OF THE DEGREE REMAINS THE PREFERRED METHOD. DEGREE TEAMS THAT HAVE 

COMMITTED THEIR PARTS COMPLETELY TO MEMORY MAY BE CERTIFIED BY THE DISTRICT DEPUTY ON 

FORM NO. 543, NOTICE OF CERTIFICATION OF FIRST DEGREE TEAM. 

 

The council is to record the date of the degree, the district of the host council is to be listed, the Honoree is to be named, the host council 

number is to be cited and the degree team council number is to be cited. All the participating councils with candidates are to be cited as 

well as the number of candidates.  
 

All councils are reminded that they have the ability to conduct their own First Degree at their own council, and may read the 

parts (if necessary) or use the “Narration CD” in case they become short-handed.   

 

The Official Suppliers have available higher quality and lower cost First Degree paraphernalia items and should be contacted directly 

for those items, along with Ceremonial Baldrics.   

 

The purpose of this requirement for Star Council is to have councils conduct their own first degrees and with their own team members 

for their candidates. That is why the Large Print First Degree Book was issued to every council in the Order along with a CD which the 

council may use for the Chancellor and Deputy Grand Knight parts.  Supreme's goal is to have every council conduct a monthly first 

degree for their own candidates and not send their candidate to another council to conduct the first degree for their candidates when 

they now have the ability to conduct their own degrees. 

First Degree Ceremonial Requirement for Star Council Award 

http://www.kofc.org/
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TOOTSIE ROLL PROGRAM 

766  Michael Flohr Walla Walla 

8311  Vern Raschko-Magnolia Seattle 

10534  Our Lady of Fatima Spokane 

11611  St. Joseph Otis Orchards 

12002  Prince of Peace Belfair 

12583  St. Aloysius Gonzaga Spokane 

13761  Assumption of BVM Seattle 

13831  Msgr. John Donnelly Spokane 

COUNCILS MISSING 365ôs 

683   Spokane Spokane 

766   Michael Flohr Walla Walla 

1550   Robert D Meyers Chehalis 

1565   Colton Colton 

1758   Centralia Centralia 

3044   Okanogan Valley Okanogan 

3153   Columbia Basin Ephrata 

4322   St. Frances Cabrini Lakewood 

5177   North Seattle Seattle 

7356   Holy Family Ferndale 

8311   Vern Raschko-Magnolia Seattle 

8672   North Cross Sedro Woolley 

9145   St. Rose of Lima Cheney 

9238   St. Nicholas Gig Harbor 

9833   Mary Queen of Peace  Sammamish 

10534   Our Lady of Fatima Spokane 

11611   St. Joseph Otis Orchards 

11789   Holy Trinity Bremerton 

11948   Holy Disciples Puyallup 

12002   Prince of Peace Belfair 

12583   St. Aloysius Gonzaga Spokane 

13761   Assumption of BVM Seattle 

13831   Msgr. John Donnelly Spokane 

13834   St. Bridget's Seattle 

14852   St. Mathew Seattle 

COUNCILS MISSING 185ôs 

The Tootsie Roll Drive weekend is close at 

hand.  Depending on when this Bulletin is on 

the website, we may be knee deep in Tootsie 

Rolls. 

January 20th of this year, John Wallace and I 

joined in an effort to establish Washington as 

the 47th State to hold a Tootsie Roll Drive.  

Shortly there after, Columbus Charities Board was  presented the 

idea and we were off and running. Starting from scratch to where 

we are now is astounding to me.  I really never thought this       

program would be ready this year, but with George Czerwonka, Ed 

Broadhurst and the guidance of Don McBride, anything is possible.  

Now we are in the dawn of our first Tootsie Roll Drive.  All the 

preparation, meetings, manuals, brochures, questions, etc. have 

been made and the ―Disabled‖ are about to reap the fruit of our 

labor.  I want to say how proud I am of those councils that agreed 

to take on this project with so little time to prepare.  We were in the 

middle of summer while most councils are inactive, but you pulled 

your members together to make this crucial  decision.   

 

I have fielded many questions and gave several presentations.  It 

has been a pleasure to speak to each and every one of you.  I have 

been treated with such great respect and kindness. I hope you have 

had the same experience with me.   

 

By now, you have received a bill from the Tootsie Roll Company.  

This bill needs to be paid by November 7th.  All proceeds from 

your drive may be used to pay your expenses.  You must send me a 

copy of your expenses (aprons, Tootsie Rolls, postage and   print-

ing costs, permits) along with a check that represents your remain-

ing funds.  Write the check to Columbus Charities Tootsie Roll 

Program.   

You will want to continue selling Tootsie Rolls to members,     

family, parishes, schools, etc.  They make great Halloween treats 

and Christmas gifts for those that are hard to buy for.   

 

As proceeds come in, you will want to have all of your funds 

turned into me by April 15th, 2012.  At any point along the way or 

after April 15th until September 1st, you may request a               

disbursement check to a qualified 501 (c) (3) organization. 

 

For those that were not able to participate this year, don‘t get    

discouraged, you will be ahead of the game next year. We will be a 

little better organized and smarter than this year.  Mistakes will 

have been made and corrected.  You will know the success other 

councils have had for the betterment of their community and the 

pride they have felt in helping those less fortunate.   

God Bless you all and GOOD LUCK with your drive.  I can‘t wait 

to hear of your success.  Call me anytime with success stories, 

funds raised, complaints or suggestions for next year. 

 

Kim Washburn 
State Tootsie Roll Chairman 

The following councils are missing your Form 185 ―Officers    

Chosen‖ report.  Please get them in ASAP...council awards are at 

stake.   If you need assistance, please contact me at   

AllForms@kofc-wa.org 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Eddie Parazoo All Forms Chairman 

The following councils are missing your Form 365 ―Service     Pro-

gram Personnel‖ report.  Please get them in ASAP.  If you need 

assistance, please contact me at   

AllForms@kofc-wa.org 

Vivat Jesus! 

Eddie Parazoo All Forms Chairman 
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 DATE LOCATION CO PFC DISTRICTS 

7/23/2011 * Sammamish Hogan Kelley 14, 16, & 23 

8/27/2011 * West Seattle Caballero Sheridan 1, 12, 15 & 27 

8/28/2011 Spokane McBride Bergeron 5, 18, 20, 28 & 33 

8/28/2011 Port Townsend Hogan Suinn 2 & 24 

9/11/2011 Shoreline Sheridan Ablao 1 & 26 

9/17/2011 * Vancouver Caballero Kelley 11 & 25 

10/1/2011 * Bothell Maloney Ablao 14, 16 & 23 

10/15/2011 * Bellevue Sheridan Suinn 14, 16 & 23 

10/15/2011 * Yakima Hadley McDonnell 6, 10 & 30 

10/16/2011 Everett Maloney Roth 13, 16 & 21 

10/16/2011 Spokane McBride Bergeron 5, 18, 20, 28 & 33 

10/29/2011 * Auburn Maloney Suinn 12, 15 & 27 

11/5/2011 * Lacey Caballero Kelley 4, 25 & 31 

11/19/2011 * Oak Harbor Hogan Roth 9, 19 & 32 

11/19/2011 * Kennewick Hadley Bergeron 7, 8 & 17 

12/10/2011 * Bremerton Sheridan Roth 2 & 24 

1/7/2012 * Puyallup Caballero Roth 3, 12, 22 & 29 

2/4/2012 * Bellingham Hogan Kelley 9, 19 & 32 

2/12/2012 Spokane McBride McDonnell 5, 18, 20, 28 & 33 

2/18/2012 * Longview Caballero Kelley 11, 25 & 31 

2/25/2012* Wenatchee Hadley McDonnell 6, 10 &30 

2/25/2012 * Clarkston Weber McBride 7 & 8 

3/10/2012* Seattle Maloney Suinn 1, 12, 15 & 27 

3/11/2012 Walla Walla McBride Bergeron 7 & 17 

3/24/2012 * Spanaway Hogan Ablao 3, 4, 12, 22 & 29 

4/21/2012 * Vancouver Sheridan Schwarz 11 & 25 

4/28/2012 * Spokane Hadley Bergeron 5, 18, 20, 28 & 33 

5/6/2012 Seattle Sheridan Ablao 1, 15, 26 & 27 

6/2/2012 * Lynnwood Maloney Roth 13, 16 & 21 

Washington Jurisdiction Third Degree 

2011-2012 Exemplification Schedule 

· Denotes Saturday Degrees  BOLD  Denotes Host District 

The degree schedule may change, refer to the State Web-page for the most current information."  

at www.kofc-wa.org 
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COUNCIL  FEE 

COUN-

CIL FEE 

COUN-

CIL FEE 

COUN-

CIL FEE 

COUN-

CIL FEE 

# 

BAL-

ANCE # 

BAL-

ANCE # 

BAL-

ANCE # 

BAL-

ANCE # 

BAL-

ANCE 

676  $ 196.00  3307  $   49.00  8201  $    7.00  11253  $    7.00  13606  $   28.00  

683  $       -    3361  $   (7.00) 8266  $   28.00  11357  $   21.00  13761  $   14.00  

763  $       -    3455  $   14.00  8297  $    7.00  11408  $       -    13794  $   (7.00) 

766  $    7.00  3598  $       -    8311  $    7.00  11478  $       -    13831  $       -    

809  $   49.00  3611  $       -    8398  $   14.00  11611  $       -    13834  $   42.00  

829  $   70.00  3645  $       -    8437  $       -    11642  $       -    14046  $       -    

894  $   14.00  4196  $    7.00  8455  $       -    11736  $   42.00  14162  $   (7.00) 

1327  $       -    4322  $       -    8476  $    7.00  11762  $    7.00  14268  $    7.00  

1379  $   77.00  4367  $   35.00  8672  $       -    11780  $   28.00  14394  $       -    

1401  $   70.00  4385  $    7.00  8768  $    7.00  11789  $       -    14510  $       -    

1449  $       -    4782  $       -    8872  $    7.00  11906  $    7.00  14689  $   70.00  

1460  $    7.00  5177  $       -    9145  $   14.00  11948  $       -    14852  $   21.00  

1488  $       -    5495  $   14.00  9237  $   21.00  12002  $   14.00  14922  $   84.00  

1545  $    7.00  5816  $       -    9238  $ (21.00) 12175  $       -    14926  $   63.00  

1550  $       -    6097  $       -    9434  $   70.00  12251  $   35.00  15136  $   14.00  

1565  $       -    6686  $    7.00  9605  $       -    12273  $   14.00  15143  $   42.00  

1606  $    7.00  6706  $   14.00  9617  $   63.00  12420  $   (7.00)       

xxx   6806  $    7.00  xxx     xxx           

1620  $   14.00  7117  $       -    9637  $   91.00  12483  $   14.00        

1629  $    7.00  7149  $       -    9664  $       -    12583  $            -          

1643  $       -    7356  $   28.00  9721  $   21.00  12591  $   35.00      

1674  $   21.00  7360  $    7.00  9833  $   35.00  12786  $ (14.00)     

1699  $   14.00  7528  $   63.00  9910  $   70.00  12889  $   (7.00)     

1758  $       -    7642  $    7.00  9941  $    7.00  12899  $    7.00      

1823  $       -    7863  $   (7.00) 10532  $   35.00  12983  $   42.00      

2103  $   28.00  7907  $   14.00  10534  $   35.00  13186  $   14.00      

2126  $   21.00  7908  $   (7.00) 10543  $   21.00  13238  $    7.00      

2155  $       -    8015  $    7.00  10652  $       -    13364  $    7.00      

2260  $    7.00  8079  $   49.00  10653  $    7.00  13374  $       -        

2303  $       -    8102  $   21.00  10664  $       -    13395  $    7.00      

2763  $    7.00  8136  $   56.00  11085  $   14.00  13422  $ (21.00)     

2999  $   49.00  8137  $   42.00  11134  $   14.00  13462  $       -        

3044  $   28.00  8150  $    7.00  11217  $       -    13560  $   (7.00)     

3153  $   35.00  8179  $   14.00  11252  $    7.00  13597  $       -        

                    

Total  $ 735.00     $ 448.00     $ 588.00     $ 252.00     $ 371.00  

 $   2,394.00                    

                    

          1-Oct-11         
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Western Washington General Agent’s 

Office 

(360) 475-0784 (Office), (360) 475-0783 

(FAX) 

General Agent Jarrod Roth, FIC. 

Email: InsuranceWest on State Website 

Knights of Columbus Agency Department (Western Washington State Councils) 

Council Agent Council Agent 

5816, 6686, 9434, 11906, 12591, 

14046,  

Jeff Schumacher, FICF, (425) 412-3653, fax

(425) 412-3659 , Cell (425) 344-5905 ,   
KOFC1492@GMAIL.COM* 

1379,   2260, 6706, 8297,  8455, 
10532, 11789, 12002, 12251, 

13395   

 Kevin J. Tuuri FIC/GRI, (360) 643-3087, Fax 

(360) 344-4342,  Kevin.tuuri@kofc.org  * 

1449, 1606, 1629, 1674, 3598,  

6806, 7528, 7908, 9637, 11948, 

13364, 11736, 15136 

Ron Scholz, FIC (253) 804-9147 Fax (253) 

804-9176 Cell (253) 740-0408, 

rscholzkofc@juno.com  * 

1449, 1550, 1606, 1643, 1674, 

1758, 6806, 10652 

SEE RON SCHOLZ OR TOM JOHNSON 

FOR SERVICE 

829, 2126, 3361, 3611, 7356, 
8015, 8476, 8672, 9941, 11357, 

12420, 13422 

Dennis Higgins, FA (360)224-1920 

Dennis.higgins@kofc.org 

763, 7863, 9617, 9664, 9910, 

13560, 14789 
FOR SERVICE CALL W. WA GENERAL 

AGENCY OFFICE 360-475-0784 

4385, 8136, 8311, 9833, 10664, 
11085, 12889, 13606, 13761, 

13834, 14689 

Romy Ablao, FIC (206) 399-3515, Cell (206) 
399-3515, Fax (206) 542-2176,   * 

romakofc_1@frontier.com 

676, 5495, 8437, 12175, 13374, 

13462, 13794 

Sheldon D. Sweeney, (425) 941-1921,  

Sheldon.sweeney@kofc.org  

3645, 8079, 8150, 8437, 11642,  

11253,11780, 13462 

Michael Stergios, FIC Office (206) 356-2098, 

FAX (253) 850-1080, mcsterg@comcast.net  * 

809, 1550, 1643, 1758, 4322, 
9238, 10652, 11762, 12483, 

13238, 14162 

Thomas L. Johnson, FIC, (253) 857-5670 Cell 
(253) 224-7409 Fax (253) 857-5671,  

johnsonassc@wwdb.org  * 

1327, 2763,  2999, 4782, 7117, 

11252, 12786, 12899, 12983 

Assigned to GA Kyle Casey FICF, Ore-

gon 

Office (503) 387-5102, Cell (971) 322-

5834, kyle.casey@kofc.org 

5177, 7642, 7907, 8102, 9605, 

11217, 11408, 14852 

Patrick Achey, FSA,MAAA,FLMI,ACS; 
Office (425) 391-1124 Fax (425) 497-8793 

pat.achey@kofc.org 

Knights of Columbus Agency Department (Eastern Washington State Councils) 

8201, 8872, 11134, 11611 
David M. Bailey, PGK, FDD, FICF,  

Office (509) 924-4499, Cell (509) 951-1492. 
david.bailey@kofc.org.   * 

766, 1620, 2103, 7149, 10543, 

14926 

Armando Villarreal,  FICF Home (509) 882-

5415, Cell (509) 840-1218  
armando.villerreal@kofc.org  * 

1545, 3044, 3153, 4367, 13186, 

13597 

Don Adolfson, FIC Office (509) 762-9108, * 

Cell (509) 431-0600, donald.adolfson@kofc.org 
1460, 3307, 8179, 10653, 11478 

Michael Wise, FIC Cell (509) 308-5150,  

michael.wise@kofc.org  * 

1488, 1565, 1823, 7360 
Joe Biltz Office ((208) 962-7392, Cell (208) 

451-5950  FAX (877) 869-2974 

894, 1401, 1699, 2303, 6097,  

8768 

William Schuler III  Office (509) 965-4661,  

Cell (509) 388-5258 

2155, 8266, 8398, 9145,  9721, 

12273, 13831, 14394 

Michael Polis, FIC Home and FAX (509) 467-
3202, Cell (509) 990-7876, mi-

chael.polis@kofc.org  * 

4196, 8137, 9237, 10534, 12583 
Louis Zirbel,  Office (208) 623-4290, Cell 

(208) 661-8113 louis.zirbel@kofc.org  * 

14268 
Rex Hoisington,  Office: (208) 267-1613 
Cell: (208) 290-3190 

683, 3455, 14510, 14922 
Matthew Polis  Office (208) 746-7201  Cell 
(208) 413-3456 

Eastern Washington, Idaho & Mon-

tana General Agent’s Office  

703 10th Street, Lewiston, ID 83501 

208-743-0890 (Office), 208-743-9249 

(Fax) 

General Agent Vincent Polis, FICF 

Email InsuranceEast on State Website 

Kyle R. Casey FICF, CSA 

General Agent - Knights of Columbus 

6641 SE Lake Rd., Milwaukie, OR 

97222 

E-mail: kyle.casey@kofc.org 

Phone: (503) 387-5102,   Cell:  (971) 322

-5834,    Fax: (503) 794-2711 

mailto:KOFC1492@GMAIL.COM
mailto:rscholzkofc@juno.com?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:romakofc_1@frontier.com
mailto:mcsterg@comcast.net?subject=Insurance%20Question
mailto:djohnsonassc@wwdb.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:david.bailey@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:armando.villarreal@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:donald.adolfson@kodc.org?subject=Insurance
mailto:michael.wise@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:michael.polis@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:michael.polis@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:chris.meyer@kofc.org?subject=Knights%20Insurance
mailto:kyle.casey@kofc.org
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